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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 13/01/2022.

The Board decided to confirm the decision of the planning authority to refuse the
license application, generally in accordance with the Inspector’s recommendation, for

the following reasons and considerations.
Reasons and Considerations

Having regard to the location of the site within an existing public car park and in
close proximity to a car wash facility, it is considered that the placing of furniture
within the car park area would result in increased pedestrian vehicular conflict and
would resutt in additional traffic hazard and would therefore be contrary to the
objectives of the West Iveragh Local Area Plan 2019-2025 and Kerry County
Development Plan 2015-2021 and contrary to the proper planning and sustainable

development of the area.
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